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April 13, 2004
VIA OVERNIGHT MAIL

Carole J. Washburn 

Executive Secretary

Commission Records Center

Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW

PO Box 47250

Olympia, WA  98504-7250


Re:
Verizon Northwest Inc. Petition for Arbitration, Docket No. UT-043013
Dear Ms. Washburn:


Level 3 Communications, LLC (“Level 3”), by this letter, responds to Verizon Northwest Inc.’s (“Verizon”) Petition for Arbitration (“Petition”).  Level 3 objects to being named as a party to this arbitration.  Level 3 and Verizon are actively negotiating an interconnection agreement, including terms that will govern Verizon’s provision of unbundled network elements (“UNEs”), to replace the parties’ existing agreement.  If the parties cannot reach mutual agreement, they will petition the Commission to resolve any outstanding issues.  Level 3 believes that it is a waste of the Commission’s and the parties’ resources to arbitrate a UNE amendment for the current agreement when the parties are in the midst of negotiations for a successor agreement.  

Level 3 also objects to Verizon’s Petition as untimely because Verizon did not follow the change of law and dispute resolution procedures in the parties’ agreement before filing for arbitration.  Instead, Verizon followed the Federal Communications Commission’s (“FCC’s”) default negotiation procedures, even though the FCC made clear that those procedures do not apply where interconnection agreements include change of law provisions.  

At this time, Level 3 does not anticipate becoming an active participant in this proceeding and requests to be dismissed from this proceeding.  Level 3 supports the Competitive Carrier Coalition’s motion to dismiss and its objections concerning Verizon’s proposed amendment.  If the Commission does not dismiss Level 3 from this proceeding, Level 3 reserves its right to participate at a later date.  Level 3 objects to Verizon’s proposed amendment to the extent it is inconsistent with the terms of the FCC’s Triennial Review Order.  


Should you have any questions concerning Level 3’s position, please do not hesitate to contact Richard Thayer or Erik Cecil at Level 3 or Russell Blau as set forth below.  






Respectfully submitted,






Russell M. Blau
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